
MOU with PAPAKURA CITY FC

We have just renewed our Memorandum of
Understanding with Papakura City FC. The MOU
allows our two clubs to partner together to
establish an integrated player development
pathway, for all ages and levels of the game.
The MOU allows, both clubs will work together
in a more cohesive approach to ensure:
• Coordination of coaching and referee training
• Provision of coaching support
• Utilization of Skills Centers, GK coaching

sessions, Summer leagues etc.
• Pooling of resources when entering teams

around player excesses/shortages
• Promotion of Talent Pathways
• Invitations to tournaments and programmes
The MOU has already been in place for 12
months and has been working very successfully.
We have developed a great relationship with
their club and we are grateful for the additional
coaching and support they have provided to us,
particularly in regards to our Small Whites, 9th

Grade and girls players. We look forward to
working together with them in the future.

2021 PRIZEGIVING

Save the date –more details to follow
Date: SATURDAY 25 SEPTEMBER
Time: 3:30 PM
Venue: Clevedon Community Hall

OUR VOLUNTEERS

Our club runs on the commitment of volunteers.
We appreciate all the time and effort our
coaches, managers and committee members –
we could not do it with out their support. We
encourage any of you who would like to be
more involved to let us know…we would love to
have you on board.
We would like to bring you more regular
updates on the people who help make it all
happen for CFC.
This months feature is on Josh Hanley who
assists our u9 Cheetahs Team. Josh is currently
working towards his Bronze Duke of Edinburgh
award. It’s awesome to see some of our young
people stepping up to help in this way.

NEWSLETTER
Hello CFC Members
We look forward to bringing you this months updates.
If you have any snippets to share that you would like included in our
Newsletter please email to us at clevedonfootballclub@gmail.com
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COACH FEATURE – JOSH HANLEY

Age: 14

Current football team: SKC red

School: Saint Kentigern

What are your responsibilities in coaching your

team? I have introduced a team folder which I

have made, to help with running drills, my job is

to make sure the boys are enjoying themselves

while learning/bettering their skills

What do you enjoy about coaching? The kids

they are good fun and really love playing football

so its fun to watch all of their enthusiasm for the

game

What is your biggest achievement as a football

coach so far? The Cheetahs are doing really

well this season and are currently undefeated

What has been your biggest challenge as a

coach? Getting the kids to listen to me,

especially my little brother Jamie

What’s your the best football tip you have been

given? Play the game not the players and have

fun

What do you want to achieve in your future? To

play cricket for the Auckland Aces and always

be playing some sort of sport.

The Cheetahs training session



SMALL WHITES

This year, as part of our MOU with Papakura City FC are 6-8 year olds, began playing in the Small

Whites programme at McLennan Park. This saw a move away from the Saturday mornings at Te

Puru to playing a series of three games every Friday evening.

Our four teams: the Colts, the Cyclones, the Chiefs and the Crusaders have joined with numerous

other teams from Papakura City FC and Waiau Pa to play in this programme.

A reminder to all 7 and 8 year olds playing in this Small Whites competition that you are also able to

attend the development sessions on a Wednesday night for more skill based trainings. These are a

great addition to the Small Whites games sessions. Please see your managers for more information.
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